

Newsletter March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

Mrs Turner

Sadly, I must announce that Mrs Turner, our Early Years teacher, has decided to leave us at Easter. Mrs Turner has been a much-valued member of staff since 2000 and has spent the last 20 years totally dedicated to the children of our school, with the latter years spent as our Early Years Lead. It is due to Mrs Turner's hard work and expertise that we have established such an amazing Nursery and Early Years setting for the families of Tow Law.



I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Turner and say that all the staff and children will miss her greatly and we wish her every success in the future.

Our wonderful supply teacher, Miss Boulton, who covered Mrs Turner's leave and taken over from Mrs Bradford, will now teach Reception full time.



Easter Service / Celebrations Assembly

Unfortunately, due to the current recommendations, our Easter Service at the church has been cancelled. Please read our letter, also sent out today, with the latest information regarding the Coronavirus.

CLIC SARGENT

Our pupils have chosen CLIC Sargent as our charity to support this academic year. CLIC Sargent fights to stop cancer destroying young lives. Our children's sponsored challenges and the raffle, however, will be rescheduled.

Parents' Evening

Parents' Evenings are also cancelled. Pupil profiles and other documents will be sent home. If you have any questions, please ring and speak to the class teacher.

SATs 2019

Currently, KS2 SATs are scheduled to commence on **11 May** and KS1 SATs the week after. At the moment, we are unclear about the organisation of SATs and the impact of current restrictions. More information will follow.





Please, as ever, keep us up to date with any changes in your personal information, especially mobile numbers. Please note that if you change your mobile number in ParentPay, this does not change in SIMS. Please still call us and let us know of any changes. That way, we can be assured of keeping you up to date with the latest information.



School Uniforms

For the summer term, children may wear dark, flat sandals and appropriate grey shorts or wear a blue checked dress, black/white sandals (flat) with white socks. No boots will be allowed in the summer term. Any child not wearing the correct school uniform will receive a letter home.





Headlice

Please be vigilant and check your child's hair regularly. Please note that headlice is not a valid reason to stay off school.

Dinner Money

Can parents ensure that all dinner money payments for the week are made on or before the **Monday morning** via ParentPay. Thank you.

Last Day of Term

We break up for the Easter holidays on **Friday 3 April**. Due to current circumstances, there is no list of upcoming events and we are taking each day in accordance with the Government's recommendations. Please keep checking Facebook and our website for the most up to date information. Thank you.

School resumes for the Summer Term on Monday 20 April.

Mrs L Jackson Headteacher